
**Minutes to Meeting** 

June 26, 2016 

10:13am Meeting called to order by President Ann Albro-Mathieu 

After the moment of silence and salute to the flag, roll call of officers was taken. 

********MOTION- To accept May minutes from meeting - PASSED******** 

Secretary Treasurer, Jim O’Brien-  

● Retrieved finances- Money great with hall rental. 
● Fidelity Account, Tax assessment. Assets. Beacon mutual Audit over 

paying workmens comp. Request for a refund. Standing in great shape.  
● Verizon- Rid of 5 phones overpaying, hope to receive an adjustment or 

refund. 
● Print out of finances for next meeting. 
● Delta Dental- canceled money transferred into our main account. 

President, Ann Albro-Mathieu- Good morning everyone! Thanks to everyone for 
hosting and sending me to the National President Conference. Great Job! 

✓ Brandon Main- helping with transportation. Providence hasn’t hosted 
since 1983. 

✓ Hosted the Presidential Debate and also hosted 3 nights of hospitality. 
✓ Next chance to host will be around 2031. Providence looked fantastic, 

Thank you all! Videos are now available online. 
✓ Still no contract- No Agreement, Hopefully by August at National 

Conference. 
✓ NLRB has decided Staples need to provide more information to APWU 

pursuit of our agenda. 
✓ Getting mail back in the Post Office, NOW PENDING. 
✓ National Election information posted in all plants. Ballots go out Sept. 

10-15. Target date Sept 13. Ballots returned by Oct, 5 @ 5pm. 
✓ Just a reminder, BBQ picnic 12pm to 12am, July 16th. Anyone interested 

in volunteering, let us know. Info will be sent out to All offices, and 
sheets need to be returned by July 13th. 

 

Vice President, Jim August- Good Morning! I also agree, Conference went great! 



● Union Office has now moved back to original office. 
● Cleaner- Still disregarding things. Trying to service all offices in R.I. WIll 

be in Warwick to file grievances. 
● Again, Picnic is coming up August 16th, Please don’t forget to post 

information in offices. 
Clerk Craft Director, Kim Howarth- Good Morning! Still tracking info for more 

conversions. 5 PSE’s were converted. 

● Still looking into more conversions. Also with Pretour- Tour 3 now calls 
you for pretour. If no answer, they skip you. So if you want the OT, 
answer your phone. 

Maintenance Craft Director, Mike Hall- 2 long term vacancies, 7 residuals. 

● Looking into Line H, received extensions from Chris Howe. 
● MS 1- Been initiated. 
● Filing grievances. 
● Questioned management about maintenance attending service talks. 

Told maintenance has their own service talks. 
● At a location, Asbestos was on the floor covered by a rug. OSHA came 

and observed it. 
Motor Vehicle Craft Director, Brandon Main- It’s been a busy month. I want to 

thank everyone for sending me to Summer School in West Virginia, a very very 
good school. Definitely continue to promote it. 

● National President Conference, we happened to pull it off.  
● Two more conversions coming to the Craft. 
● Motor Vehicle still growing and going in the right direction. Any 

questions on new drivers? Everyone seems to be getting along, in great 
shape. 

#028 Steward, Steve Waxman- Good Morning! Just a quick reminder, Make sure 
you use the non revenue key to show what you’re doing. 

Trustee, John McKitchen- Janice Pagliaro answered in his behalf. Nothing to 
report. 

 

NONE 

OLD BUSINESS 



 

Jim August- Get Out the Vote Campaign 

NEW BUSINESS 

********MOTION- To mail endorsements. Local send out ballots to all due 
paying members- PASSED******* 

********MOTION-Rules & Instructions about ballot drawing for a raffle - 
PASSED******* 

********MOTION-5 Prizes of $100 each? Brandon Main amended- 10 prizes of 
$50 each? - PASSED******* 

********MOTION-To amend to ten $50 gift cards - PASSED******* 

********MOTION- To have 10 $50 gift cards for ballot raffle- PASSED******** 

********MOTION-Ann Albro-Mathieu motion for Local National Retirement 
Plan, adopting with Prov Local on it- PASSED******** 

 
 

 
GOOD AND WELFARE 

Doug Biliouris- Notice that there’s refrigerator in back. Let’s keep it up to par. 
Insulated bags are not to be put in the refrigerator. Please throw out old food. 

 

Jim August- Leukemia fundraiser in Smithfield today. 
 
 
 
 

Meeting adjourned @ 11:25am 
 

 

 

 

 

**Drawings, Donations, and Postal Pulse** 



 

Ann Albro-Mathieu 

Postal Pulse $100.00 

Catherine Leary 
 
 

Christopher Mello 

50/50 $100.00 

Richard Holermander 
Kenneth Card 
Suzanne George 
Dante Verardo 
Jean Anatone 
 
 

Janice Pagliaro- Johnny Labello Friendship Fund 

Donations $200.00 

Kim Howarth- Reaching For the Fringe 
John McKitchen- Warwick Fire Fighters Soccer Club 
Teresa Torres- Holy Name Church Camp St. 
 

Cathy Robidoux  
Door Prize $44.50 


